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More talent set to become tourist guides
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ATFEC%E Staff reporter

ince the Tourist Guide Accreditation System has been in place for quite
Ssome time, the TIC conducted a thorough review last year and intro-
duced two new changes to it on 1 March 2010 with a view to meeting mar-
ket needs and raising the overall standard of the industry.

The first change is to set up the Accreditation System for
Non-English-and-Chinese-Speaking Tourist Guides in order to
tackle shortages of tourist guides who speak neither English nor
Chinese. To attract those who do not know both languages to become
tourist guides, the Accreditation System has relaxed the requirements of its
predecessor, the Waiver Programme for Non-English-and-Chinese-Speaking
Tourist Guides, in such a way that people who speak languages other than
English and Chinese and who have not worked as tourist guides before can
obtain the Tourist Guide Pass by taking a designated examination directly
provided that they are employed by a travel agent. However, after obtain-
ing the Pass, they are not allowed to use Cantonese, Mandarin and English
when receiving inbound tours. They also have to renew their Pass every year
but are temporarily exempted from the Continuing Professional Develop-
ment Scheme for Tourist Guides.

The second change is to create a new category of recognised
certificates, namely Category VI certificates, which include degree
certificates in any discipline. In other words, degree holders in
any discipline can now obtain the Pass by sitting an accreditation
examination directly without having to take the relevant training
courses. This measure is aimed at attracting more high quality people to
the industry and is welcomed by traders. Chairman of the Hong Kong Associ-
ation of Registered Tour Coordinators Mr Wing Wong remarked that it made
good sense to allow degree holders, who were fairly knowledgeable, to get
accredited as tourist guides by examination after studying on their own,
and that it would also be easier for them to join the profession. Ms Ann
Yu, Chairman of the Hong Kong Professional Tourist Guides General Union,
also gave her support to the new arrangement, which allowed people with
high academic qualifications to take the qualifying examination directly, and
believed that the standard of tourist guides on average would be raised with
more of those people joining the industry.

For details about the new changes, please see the “Accreditation Sys-
tem for Non-English-and-Chinese-Speaking Tourist Guides” and “ Certificates
recognised by the TIC and relevant examinations” sub-sections under the
“Tourist Guides” section at the TIC website (www.tichk.org). i



